THE MOTHERS’ UNION – NEWCASTLE DIOCESE
Minutes of Council meeting held in St John’s Church, Kingston Park on Friday 11th October 2019 at 7:00 pm.  There were 79 members present and apologies were received from a further 10.    
Barbara warmly welcomed everyone to the meeting.  She thanked the ladies from West Deanery, who had provided the refreshments and thanked Joan Howard for taking the minutes in the absence of Lesley Wright.  A Teddy Bear was donated by Beryl McNeill to be raffled.  Pam Taylor was the lucky winner.

Barbara welcomed our speaker, Dr Sarah Troughton, but left details of her talk to be introduced by Sylvia Hickey.  The meeting was informed of the recent death of former President Anne Forman and details of her memorial service were given as being held on November 16th at 1:30pm in Alnmouth Church.  All were welcome to attend.
Chaplain, Dr Sarah Moon led the prayers, praying especially for the tragic happening in Manchester that morning and for the injured.

Barbara welcomed those members who were attending Council for the first time.

The minutes of the previous meeting had been circulated prior to the members.  Ailsa Scott proposed acceptance of a true record.  All agreed and Barbara signed.

There were no matters arising.

Barbara gave her remarks.  A transcript is attached.  She mentioned our World Wide President, Sheran Harper at the General Meeting in Portsmouth and the address she gave there.

The Treasurer’s report was circulated prior to the meeting.  Dorothy Henderson briefly explained her report, giving the balance of the account and encouraging members who pay tax to sign up for Gift Aid as a substantial amount of money is raised from HMRC.  There were no questions and Barbara thanked Dorothy for her work on the accounts.
In the absence of the Action and Outreach Co-ordinator, Barbara referred to Linda’s very comprehensive report.  Questions/comments were accepted and Margaret Chamberlin made a request, from the Freeman Hospital for Neonatal cardigans.  Hilary Fielding requested embroiderers to help in the making of a quilt by offering to take a small square to embroider.  The theme of the quilt is Spring Flowers.  Barbara thanked Linda Benneworth, also Margaret Crawforth for arranging all the AFIA holidays.

Faith & Policy co-ordinator, Jackie Moore, highlighted the Family Event, which is on Saturday, 16th November and is the same day as the memorial for Anne Forman.  She explained what was happening at that event and informed the members that there were posters and cards to take to put into their churches to advertise the event.  Preparation Day for this event is to be Friday, November 1st from 10:00 – 12:00 noon, at Church House and members were asked if they could come prepared with a pair of scissors, to help if they could.   The 16 Days of Activism was mentioned and wearing of colours Purple and Gold.  Mid-day prayers at the Cathedral on 5th December were specifically for Gender Violence.  MU Eucharist is the 1st Thursday each month and November 23/24 is a White Ribbon event.  An advert for the next retreat, to be led by Sarah Moon will be in the next Journal.  Sarah is also preparing the Wave of Prayer leaflet for November 30th – December 3rd. This should be ready by the end of October.
Lorna Beadle has produced some leaflets on the Prayer Chain and they were available for members to take.

Sylvia Hickey talked briefly about the Domestic Violence weekend, to be held in Trinity Church, Gosforth on the Saturday 23rd November and the service at the Cathedral on Sunday, 24th at 4:00pm asking for volunteers to carry a card for the deceased.

The Diocesan Members report had been circulated.  Barbara thanked Edna for her report.
Julian Brown thanked those who had replied to the forms he had sent about the National Database, requesting that no one make any personal adjustments to it for the time being.  He has tried to simplify the annual returns forms into on single document and explained what it entails in completing it.  Subs/Tributes were mentioned as £22 per member and £36 for family membership.  He also indicated that the proposed Direct Debit facility would happen, but not for this year.  Barbara thanked Julian.
In the absence of Lesley Wright, Barbara asked that items for the next Journal be sent to Lesley as soon as possible, but no later than 6th November.  The new MU promotional leaflets were available for distribution.

Several members reported receiving phone calls from the Co-op, wanting to come to talk to branches.  Concern was that the lady who contacted them knew their name and contact details and when questioned how she had obtained their information, told them through the MU website. Sarah Moon explained how companies and charities, who want to talk to groups about their services, obtain information.
Pat Johnson spoke on behalf of the Friends of Mothers’ Union, which had been established for 18 years, and who supported MU financially and through prayer.  An article will appear in the Diocesan Link hopefully to encourage branches to talk about Friends at meetings.  A new form has been sent out to Branch Leaders, Deanery Leaders and Trustees for membership.

The business meeting ended at 19:55.
Sylvia Hickey introduced our speaker, Dr Sarah Troughton, a Psychologist who runs a clinic for women and this includes the women with whom we run jewellery sessions, etc.  Sylvia explained that following the talk, the members would divide into groups of 10 to discuss the topics Dr Sarah talked about.
Sarah Troughton then spoke to us about two different issues first, Domestic Abuse and second, Sexual Exploitation and the impact each has on the victim as well as the way in which multiple traumas and social deprivation can make it complicated to help. In the case of sexual exploitation a lack of joined-up thinking by the relevant agencies is also less than helpful. She gave us a case study of a young women who had suffered multiple traumas, and, in groups of ten, we discussed various aspects of our response, recording our opinions on post-it notes. Many lively discussions took place before the results were collected.
The Council meeting then finished with the Grace.

